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Background:
On September 5, Vice-Provost Ieva Zake wrote  a memo asking Steering to revise the charge of the Teaching & Learning Program Council (TLPC). She noted that the new Office of Instructional Design, which reports to Academic Affairs, would benefit from advice and oversight of a Program Council. She suggested that creating a new program council seems unnecessary and that instead the existing TLPC could also serve as the program council for Instructional Design.  
Charge:

The charge was to seek testimony on this proposal from the TLPC and from the director of Instructional Design.  
Recommendation:
We sought testimony from Judi Cook, director of Instructional Technology; Brenda Leake, director of the Center for Excellence in Teaching & Learning; and Helene Anthony, chair of the TLPC. Helene in turn received testimony from TLPC members via email.  

All testimony was in favor of the change. We recommend that the Governance Document be revised as follows: 
Teaching and Learning Program Council (TLPC): TLPC makes policy recommendations to the Committee on Academic Programs and the Committee on Faculty Affairs. It advises the director of the Center for Teaching and Learning concerning the nature, structure, services, and programming of the Center for Teaching and Learning. It also advises the Director of Instructional Design concerning the nature, structure, services, and programming of that division.

(TLPC: 18 members) Director of the Center for Teaching and Learning; Director of Instructional Design; 1 academic dean; 7 faculty representing the variety of disciplines and pedagogies at the College; 1 librarian, 4 staff from areas of the College involved in teaching, learning and advising, including at least one from Student Affairs and one from Information Technology; 3 students.

